
•

Jesuit Since 1866Established in 1851

October 21, 2018 Twenty-ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time|

My mother instilled in her children the importance of a good education. 
She did all in her power to ensure that our main mission was to be a 
student—despite our protests! So, when my family immigrated to the 

United States, my mother sought out the nearest Jesuit high school. And she made 
sure that we got in. Thanks to my family, I have had the privilege of receiving a 
Jesuit education. I am a proud alumna of St. Ignatius College Preparatory and 
the University of San Francisco. Currently I am a graduate student of Santa Clara 
University’s Jesuit School of Theology in Berkeley and have the distinct pleasure 
of working here at our Jesuit parish. Aside from being able to name more Jesuit 
schools than NHL hockey teams, and to incorporate words like “cura personalis” 
and “Magis” into my everyday lexicon, I have been formed by my Jesuit education 
in the way in which I see the world and act in it. 

Before his death in 2011, Father Dean Brackley, S.J. would welcome student groups visiting El Salvador—where he lived 
and worked—with an invitation to downward mobility. This invitation was extended to me over and over again throughout 
the course of my studies and professional life. Father Brackley said, “I invite you to discover your vocation in downward 
mobility. It’s a scary request…. The world is obsessed with wealth and security and upward mobility and prestige. But let 
us teach solidarity, walking with the victims, serving and loving. I offer this for you to consider—downward mobility. And 
I would say in this enterprise there is a great deal of hope. 
Have the courage to lose control.
Have the courage to feel useless.
Have the courage to listen. 
Have the courage to receive.
Have the courage to let your heart be broken.
Have the courage to feel.
Have the courage to fall in love. 
Have the courage to get ruined for life. 
Have the courage to make a friend.”

This weekend, we celebrate the annual “Jesuit Friends and Alumni” weekend. It is one of my favorite weekends: alumni and 
friends from different Jesuit schools and institutions who live in New York gather together for prayer at the 7:30PM Mass 
and fellowship afterwards. It reminds me of the vibrant student Masses I attended as an undergrad at USF. It reminds me 
that I am a part of a large Ignatian family. 

This weekend also reminds me that my education is a great gift and a great privilege, and also a great responsibility. I am called 
to spend that privilege, to live as a woman with and for others. I am called to answer the invitation to downward mobility, 
to have courage. I must confess, there are times in my life when I am better at practicing upward mobility than downward. 
I prefer to be served rather than to serve. I toil and do seek rest. Rather than having courage, I relish my weakness. To be 
with others in the world, to care, especially in the midst of turmoil, can be overwhelming. There is a great sense of urgency 
to respond to all the crises in the nation, in the world, and in the Church, but I cannot find the courage to admit I’m not 
in control. Yet this weekend’s readings remind me that our Savior sympathizes with our weaknesses. I draw strength from 
Jesus, who gave his life out of love. He also calls us to drink of the same cup, to participate in the same baptism. It is the 
invitation of downward mobility. If my Jesuit education has taught me anything, it has been to engage with the world in all 
its brokenness and all its beauty; to find God in all things. 

—Teresa Marie Cariño
Pastoral Associate

An Invitation to Downward Mobility
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MINISTRY FAIR
TODAY

At the monthly parish coffee hour 
in McKinnon Hall 

Following the 11:00 AM Solemn Mass

Learn more about parish activities and events 
that are planned for this year.

Jesuit Friends & Alumni 
Mass

Today at the 7:30 PM Mass
Presider: Rev. Dennis Yesalonia, S.J.

Preacher: Rev. Michael Garanzini, S.J.

Join us for Jesuit Friends & Alumni Sunday, 
an opportunity for alumni and friends of Jesuit schools 

to share their common bonds through the
 celebration of liturgy.

The Mass will be followed by a reception in Wallace Hall 
that will highlight opportunities for continuing spiritual 
growth and service to the local and global community.

THIS WEEK AT A GLANCE

MONDAY, OCTOBER 22nd
Moms, Pops & Tots. 

10:00 AM. Gonzaga Meeting Room.

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 23rd
Forgiveness. Sponsored by Boomers & Beyond.

7:00 PM. Parish Lounge. Details on page 3.

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 21st
Ministry Fair.

Following the 11 AM Solemn Mass. 
McKinnon Hall. Details below.

Jesuit Friends & Alumni Mass. 
7:30 PM. Church. 

Reception to follow in Wallace Hall. Details below.

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 25th
Ignite High School Ministry. 

6:00 PM. Parish Lounge. Details on page 3.

Dear Parishioners,

I am delighted to announce we have reached a milestone 
in Your Parish, Your Home – the Campaign for the Church 
of St. Ignatius Loyola. In the six months since the formal 
announcement of the campaign, $4.0 million has been 
contributed toward our goal of $7.5 million. 

We will certainly reach our fund-raising goal within 
the scheduled three-year campaign, but it will require 
all of us to contribute to its success. Within this past 
week you may have received a letter from me. If not, 
it is on its way to you. I am asking for your support of 
the campaign. Would it not be a wonderful testament 
to our commitment to the parish if we achieved 100% 
participation among registered parishioners, each 
contributing at a level appropriate to his or her means. 
If you are not a registered parishioner and worship with 
us on a regular or periodic basis, I invite you to join 
us in support of the capital campaign. It is as simple 
as sending in your contribution by using a capital 
campaign envelope found at the end of each pew in 
the church.

In regard to the projects supported by the capital 
campaign, the construction of the new entryway 
ramp into the Parish House and the installation of a 
sprinkler system in McKinnon Hall are completed. In 
November we will begin work on the installation of fire 
alarm systems in the church and Wallace Hall and a 
sprinkler system in Wallace Hall. We will also construct 
a handicap accessible bathroom in Wallace Hall. The 
regular use of the church and Wallace Hall will not be 
adversely affected by the installation of these systems 
or the construction of the bathroom. While this work 
is being done we will determine the most appropriate 
time to schedule the construction of the exterior 
elevator on the 84th Street side of the church that will 
provide access to Wallace Hall and a more manageable 
entry ramp into the church.

We have come a long way in six months, but we still have 
a long way to go before we can celebrate the successful 
conclusion of Your Parish, Your Home. Please join us in 
making an investment in the future of the Church of St. 
Ignatius Loyola by your prayers and financial support 
of the capital campaign.

Sincerely in the Lord,

Fr. Yesalonia

FROM THE PASTOR'S DESK

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 24th
Camino Ignaciano.

7:00 PM. Gonzaga Meeting Room. Details on page 5.
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BOOMERS & BEYOND

Boomers & Beyond offers social, educational, 
cultural, spiritual, and community service 

opportunities to men and women 50 and older. 

Forgiveness
Tuesday, October 23rd 

7:00 PM  |  Parish Lounge

Presented by Brian Pinter

Forgiveness is an essential spiritual task of Christian 
discipleship, yet perhaps the most challenging. 

Our tradition offers us much wisdom and many 
resources for undertaking this sacred work.

Finding true freedom within yourself, absolute 
inner healing, and ultimate loving relationships. 

     Brian Pinter will present and facilitate 
the discussion. Join us as we explore 

this most sensitive topic together.

Thanksgiving Food Drive
to benefit 

the New York 
Common Pantry

NYCP’s Food Pantry Program is 
New York City’s largest community-
based food pantry. Throughout the 

holiday season NYCP will serve meals to 
over 2,000 low-income families.

SOCIETY OF ST. VINCENT DE PAUL

Please bring your non-perishable food items 
to the Parish House between 

Sunday, October 28th
and Wednesday, November 14th  

Requested items: 
•	pasta (1 lb.) 

•	 canned beans 
•	dry beans (1 lb.) 

•	 juice (46 oz. cans/bottles) 
•	1 qt. shelf-stable milk 
(No glass jars please.)

Annual Turkey Drive 
to benefit the 

New York Common Pantry
A donation of $40 will help the 

Common Pantry to purchase a turkey plus plenty 
of delicious side dishes and dessert for one of 

the thousands of families who rely on 
their Choice Pantry services.

Please bring checks to the Parish House by 
Wednesday, November 14th, and make them 

payable to: Society of St. Vincent de Paul 
(note Turkey Drive in the memo section).

Volunteers Needed!
Shelter Weekend 

Begins Friday, November 2nd
The Society of St. Vincent de Paul 

is in need of volunteers for the Women’s Shelter, 
which is located in Wallace Hall every other weekend, 

from November through April.  

If you would like to volunteer in the Shelter, 
please leave a message for Teresa Abruzzo 

at the Parish House 
or email svdp.shelter980@gmail.com Moving? Please don’t forget to notify us! 

Thursday, October 25th
6:00 PM 

Parish Lounge

All high school students are invited to come check us out. 

To register, visit 
https://stignatius.typeform.com/to/JvcHZE

IGNITE HIGH SCHOOL MINISTRY

Meatloaf Kitchen 
Saturday, November 3rd

Cardinal Spellman Center
137 East 2nd Street

Between First Avenue and Avenue A

Volunteer with us as we prepare and serve 
lunch to those in need of a good meal.

There are 2 shifts that you can sign up for:  
Morning Shift - 8:00 AM to 12 Noon

Afternoon Shift - 11:50 AM to 3:30PM

Please specify which shift you prefer when responding.

To RSVP, email
 boomersandbeyond.st.ignatius@gmail.com
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Announced Masses and Readings for the Week

Monday, October 22nd 
(Twenty-ninth Monday in Ordinary Time)
Ephesians 2:1–10    Psalm 100    Luke 12:13–21
  8:30   MEM   Leslie & Walter Kernan 
12:10   MEM   Joseph L. DeLuca
  5:30   MEM   Nathan Davidson

Tuesday, October 23rd 
(Twenty-ninth Tuesday in Ordinary Time)
Ephesians 2:12–22    Psalm 85    Luke 12:35–38
  8:30   MEM   John B., John A. & Elizabeth A. Rooney
12:10   MEM   Edward McCool
  5:30   MEM   Nino Langiulli

Wednesday, October 24th
(Twenty-ninth Wednesday in Ordinary Time)
Ephesians 3:2–12    Isaiah 12    Luke 12:39–48  
  8:30   ANN   Joan Gordon
12:10   MEM   Margaret Gallacher
  5:30   MEM   Marguerite V. Pohlmann

Thursday, October 25th 
(Twenty-ninth Thursday in Ordinary Time)
Ephesians 3:14–21    Psalm 33    Luke 12:49–53
  8:30   MEM   Victor Manning
12:10   MEM   Edward McCool
  5:30   MEM   Willie O'Shaughnessy

Friday, October 26th 
(Twenty-ninth Friday in Ordinary Time)
Ephesians 4:1–6    Psalm 24    Luke 12:54–59
  8:30   MEM   Emil Wittek
12:10   MEM   Ernest Scuitto
  5:30   ANN   Mary Cecilia Sullivan

Saturday, October 27th 
(Twenty-ninth Saturday in Ordinary Time)
Ephesians 4:7–16    Psalm 122    Luke 13:1–9
  8:30   MEM   Matthew Anderson

Sunday, October 28th 
(Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time)
Jeremiah 31:7–9         Psalm 126
Hebrews 5:1–6            Mark 10:46–52

COLLECTION THIS WEEKEND
World Mission Sunday 

On World Mission Sunday we 
recommit ourselves to our baptismal 
vocation to share our faith. We also 

pray for the Church’s worldwide missionary work. 
Thank you for your generosity. 

PRAYER RESOURCES
Pray as You Go      

www.pray-as-you-go.org
Pray as You Go is a daily prayer session 
designed for use on portable devices.

3-Minute Retreats 
www.loyolapress.com/3-minute-retreats-daily-online-

prayer.htm
Take a short prayer break right at your computer. 

Spend some quiet time reflecting on a Scripture passage.

The Solemnity 
of All Saints 

Thursday, November 1st is the 
Solemnity of All Saints, a Holy Day of Obligation.

Wednesday, October 31st 
A Mass of Anticipation at 5:30 PM in the Church

Thursday, November 1st 
Masses at 8:30 AM, 12:10 PM, 5:30 PM, and 7:30 PM. 

All Masses will be in the Church.

FAMILY MASS LOCATION CHANGE
Sunday, October 28th

Because of an event being held 
in Wallace Hall, the 11:00 AM 
Family Mass will be held in the 

Grammar School’s McKinnon Hall.

We apologize for any inconvenience.

Missed Getting a Pin During
Commissioning Weekend?

Please stop by the Parish House
to receive one.

SAINT IGNATIUS LOYOLA DAY NURSERY
OPEN HOUSE

Saturday, November 3rd  
10:00 AM to 1:00 PM
240 East 84th Street

RSVP to Maria Valentin, Director of Admissions,
at valentinm@ignatiusdn.org or 212-734-6427 x25.
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SUNDAY, OCTOBER 28th
11 AM SOLEMN MASS
with Middle School Choir

Mozart 
Andante in F Major, K. 616

Mozart 
Vesperae Solennes de Confessore, K 339:

Laudate dominum

Franck 
Panis angelicus

Schütz 
Die mit Tränen säen, SWV 378

Pachelbel 
Toccata in D Minor

MUSIC

The N.P. Mander Organ Recital Series 
presents

JENNIFER PASCUAL
Director of Music,

St. Patrick's Cathedral

Sunday, October 28th at 3:00 PM

The N.P. Mander organ is the largest tracker-action 
pipe organ in the New York metropolitan area. 

All N.P. Mander Organ Recitals feature large-screen 
projection, offering the audience a rare view

 of the organist at work. 
Tickets are available online at smssconcerts.org.

Tickets: $25

NOVEMBER SELECTION 
BOOK DISCUSSION

Thursday, November 15th at 2:00 PM 
Parish Lounge

To register for the November 15th book discussion, 
email MoreThanaBookClubSIL@gmail.com

Registration required.

MORE THAN A BOOK CLUB

NOVEMBER BOOK 
SELECTION

People of the Book 
by Geraldine Brooks

People of the Book traces the 
harrowing journey of the famed Sarajevo 

Haggadah, a beautifully illuminated Hebrew 
manuscript created in 15th century Spain. 

When it falls to Hanna Heath, an Australian rare-
book expert, to conserve this priceless work, the 
series of tiny artifacts she discovers in its ancient 
binding—an insect wing fragment, wine stains, 

salt crystals, a white hair—only begin to unlock its 
deep mysteries and unexpectedly plunges Hanna 

into the intrigues of fine art forgers and 
ultra-nationalist fanatics.

Yale Schola Cantorum
Saturday, November 3rd 

2:00 PM

Parry Songs of Farewell
Pizetti Requiem

David Hill, conductor

Yale Schola Cantorum is a chamber choir that performs 
sacred music from the sixteenth century to the present 
day in concert settings and choral services around the 
world. It is sponsored by Yale Institute of Sacred Music 

and conducted by David Hill; 
Masaaki Suzuki is principal guest conductor.

Admission is free. No tickets are required.

CAMINO IGNACIANO
Presented by Fr. Josep Lluís Iriberri, S.J.

Professor, TSI-Turismo Sant Ignasi, 
Universitat Ramon Llull

Barcelona, Spain

Wednesday, October 24th
7:00 PM 

Gonzaga Meeting Room

Learn how modern pilgrims can recreate 
St. Ignatius's iconic journey along the Ignatian 

Camino, the pilgrimage trail that traces the route 
of Ignatius’ famous post-conversion pilgrimage 

from Loyola to Montserrat and Manresa. 

The presentation, featuring photos of the route, will 
be conducted Spanish Jesuit Fr. Josep Lluís Iriberri, 

S.J., who coordinates the route for the Jesuits.

LECTURE
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Religious Education
for Children

Ms. Carly-Anne Gannon, Director
M.Phil., M.Ed.
(212) 861-4764 

St. Ignatius Loyola 
Grammar School

Ms. Mary Larkin, Principal 
M.S. Ed. (Admin.), M.S. Ed. (Literacy)

48 East 84th Street
New York, NY 10028  

(212) 861-3820  Fax: (212) 879-8248

St. Ignatius Loyola 
Day Nursery

Ms. Joy L. Blom, Executive Director 
M.A., M.Ed.

240 East 84th Street
New York, NY 10028 

(212) 734-6427  Fax: (212) 734-6972

Children’s Liturgy of the Word 
Sundays at the 9:30 AM Mass.

Centering Prayer
Mondays at 6:30 PM.

Confessions  
4:30 PM Saturday or by appointment.

Baptisms 
Please call Maureen Haley at 

the Parish House (212-288-3588 x636) 
to arrange for a Baptism and 

the preparation given prior to Baptism.

Rite of Christian Initiation 
for Adults 

Contact Maureen Fullam, M.A., Director, 
at the Parish House.

Marriages 
The Bride or Groom should call 

Maureen Haley at the Parish House 
(212-288-3588 x636) to begin 

preparation for Marriage, 
normally one year in advance.

Visits to the Sick 
Please contact the Parish House 

between the hours of 9:00 AM and 9:00 PM.

ArchC are C are  Nav igation 
Center: Resources for Seniors. 
Need help caring for yourself or 
someone else but not sure where 
to turn? ArchCare, the healthcare 
system of the Archdiocese of New 
York has a Center staffed by health 
and social service professionals 
dedicated to helping people better 
understand and access the services 
for which they are eligible. Call 
855-951-2273 between 8:00 AM 
and 8:00 PM seven days a week. 

Lecture: Forced Displacement: The 
Unheeded Plight of Internally 
Displaced Persons. Mond, October 
22nd, 6:00 PM. Fordham University 
at Lincoln Center, McMahon Hall, 
Room 109. 113 West 60th Street. 
Internally displaced persons (IDPs) 
are among the most vulnerable 
people in the world, and the number 
of those fleeing violence and conflict 
is estimated at 40.3 million. The 
presentation will give an overview 
of forced displacement, including 
the vulnerabilities of IDPs in urban 
settings and the constant challenges 
and obstacles they face. Presenter: 
Cecilia Jimenez-Damary, UN Special 
Rapporteur on the Human Rights 
of Internally Displaced Persons. 
Panelists: Marciana Popescu, Ph.D., 
Fordham University Graduate 
School of Social Service; Eric 
Chen, Ph.D., Fordham University 
Graduate School of Education; 
Filiep Decorte, Deputy Director, 
UN-Habitat, New York Office. 

Interested in 
becoming Catholic?   

For more information about 
this process, which is called 

the Rite of Christian Initiation 
of Adults, contact Maureen 

Fullam at 212-288-3588 
or email church@

saintignatiusloyola.org
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Pastoral Associates

Pastoral Assistant
Maureen Haley

Assisting Priests

Music Ministries

Scott Warren, Director 
Sara Murphy, 

Executive Director of SMSS Concerts
Danya Katok, Administrator

	 Assistant to the Pastor
Diane M. Boyle

Administrative Assistant
Patricia Schneider

Communications Coordinator   
Elizabeth O’Sullivan

Director of Facilities   
Robert Cisternino

Asst. to the Director of Facilities 
Caroline Fernandes

Director of Development
Erin Pick

Treasurer
Fernando Castro

 Rev. Philip G. Judge, S.J. Rev. James Martin, S.J. 

  Teresa Marie Cariño   Carly-Anne Gannon 

Daniel Beckwith
Robert Reuter 
Michael Sheetz

Maureen Haley
Philip Anderson

Weekday Masses (Monday to Friday)
8:30 AM, 12:10 PM, and 5:30 PM

Saturday: 8:30 AM
Masses for Next Weekend:

Saturday Vigil   	         5:30 PM
Sunday:              	             8:00 AM                                                                        

9:30 AM  
Wallace Hall Family     11:00 AM 
Solemn                                 11:00 AM  

                        7:30 PM  

Fr. Yesalonia
Fr. Sullivan
Fr. Konzman
Fr. Hilbert
Fr. Bergen
Fr. Bergen  Music Information: (212) 288-2520  Email: music@stignatiusloyola.org


